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BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday September 29, 2015  

Hidden Lake Clubhouse, West Hills 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM by Anthony (Tony) Brosamle, Committee Co-Chair.   

 

Those in attendance were Tony Brosamle, Reeyan Raynes, Dan Brin, Steve Randall, Aida Abkarians and Heidi 

Manning.  A quorum was established. 

 

The August 25, 2015 minutes were approved. 

 

The current members of this committee are:  Anthony Brosamle (Co-Chair), Reeyan Raynes (Co-Chair), Dan 

Brin, Ron Sobel, Barry Seybert, Steve Randall and Heidi Manning. 

 

The cost and format of the “SLOW DOWN” and “COMMUNITY VOLUNTEERS” signs were discussed.  

Tony stated that these signs could be used at times other than for WHNC community cleanup projects and 

would also provide publicity for the council.  We also discussed the use of these signs by others for non-WHNC 

activities.  Steve pointed out that signs that bear the WHNC name or logo should be used ONLY by the WHNC.  

Less costly ways to create these signs was discussed.  Reeyan offered to check into availability of A-frames.   

 

Doing an inventory of what tools we have and the access we have to the storage shed at Orcutt Ranch was 

discussed.  Reeyan stated that we have many cones available to use. 

 

How to improve the community clean up events and attendance such as Facebook, leaflets, free pizza, combine 

with a WH Meet & Greet, etc. was discussed.  The day of the month to have our cleanup was also discussed.  

Consistency was pointed out by Reeyan, so possible community groups that want to participate can make 

advance plans to be there.  Various youth groups were discussed.  No final decision was made, but the 2
nd

 or 3
rd

 

Saturday of each month seems the most likely choices. 

 

We do not have all the final cleanup locations from Brian Morehead yet.  Pomelo appears to be confirmed. 

 

We were approached by LDS offering to plant 100 trees in West Hills, along with irrigation systems.  Dan 

suggested planting them along the residential parkways.  We’ll need to get more information from LDS. 

 

Reaching out to elderly homeowners to assist with their property maintenance was discussed. 

 

The next cleanup was scheduled for Saturday October 10th to finish Ingomar west from Ingomar and Saticoy 

intersection.  Meeting is at Taxco Park at 8:00 AM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be on October 27
th

 at 6:30 PM at Hidden Lake Clubhouse. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8.01 PM by Tony Brosamle. 
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